

# 2017 Community Service Directory



Community Service Directory prepared by City of Wetaskiwin Family & Community Support Services

# The City of Wetaskiwin Community Service Directory listings have been prepared for you by

City of Wetaskiwin Family & Community Support Services

Street Address: 4705 – 50 Avenue

Mailing Address: Box 6210, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2E9

Phone: 780-361-4425 Fax: 780-361-4402

To assist in keeping your information in the Community Services Directory current, FCSS requests that you advise our office regarding any changes in:

contact person

SS Family and Community Support Services

- addresses
- phone or fax numbers, e-mails or website addresses

If anyone wishes to change the information write-up provided about your organization, please e-mail the changes to:

#### **City of Wetaskiwin FCSS**

E-mail: kelly.wolden@wetaskiwin.ca

### **HOW TO GET YOUR COPY:**

As changes are received throughout the year, a current version is always available to view or download from the City of Wetaskiwin website at www.wetaskiwin.ca.

Printed copies of this Directory are available at City Hall at 4705 – 50 Avenue.

Copies of the Community Service Directory are printed annually in January.

# **Community Service Directory**

#### **TABLE OF CONTENTS**

CITY HALL		l
CITY OF WETASKIWIN - DEPARTMENT LIS	TING1	l
WASTE MANAGEMENT AND RECYCLING	7	,
MOVING? UTILITIES & SERVICE CONNECT	TONS 8	}
R.C.M.P. AND COMMUNITY POLICING SER	VICES 1	0
REGISTRY SERVICES	1	1
SERVICE CLUBS		
SOCIETIES AND ORGANIZATIONS		
MUSEUMS		
FINE ARTS		_
PRE-SCHOOL PROGRAMS		
YOUTH		
YOUTH SPORTS CLUBS	1	9
	2	
ADULTS	2	<u>'</u> 1
ADULT SPORTS CLUBS	2	22
ADULT EDUCATION	2	24
SENIORS SERVICES	2	25
RECREATION AND LEISURE		
HEALTH, DISABILITY AND SOCIAL SERVIC		
MEDIA SERVICES		
CITY OF WETASKIWIN SCHOOLS		
CHURCHES		
MEETING ROOMS		
WITH FOOD SERVICE/KITCHEN FAC	CILITIES 4	Ю
ROOM ONLY	4	Ю
GOVERNMENT OF ALBERTA SERVICES		
GOVERNMENT OF CANADA SERVICES		
NEIGHBOURING COMMUNITIES		
INDEX	4	15

**CITY HALL** Street Address: 4705 – 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB Mailing Address: Box 6210, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2E9 City of Wetaskiwin Web Page: www.wetaskiwin.ca CITY OF WETASKIWIN - MAYOR AND COUNCIL **Mayor Bill Elliot Councillor June Boyda Councillor Joe Branco Councillor Tyler Gandam Councillor Bert Horvey Councillor Patricia MacQuarrie Councillor Wayne Neilson** Contact for Mayor and Council......Phone: 780-361-4409 **CITY OF WETASKIWIN - DEPARTMENT LISTING** These City of Wetaskiwin departments are located in CITY HALL at 4705 – 50 Avenue: DEPARTMENT PAGE ADMINISTRATION 2 ASSESSMENT...... 3 BY-LAW ENFORCEMENT ...... 3 FINANCE 3 The following City of Wetaskiwin departments are located at OTHER locations: ARCHIVES ...... 4 COMMUNICATIONS/EVENTS ...... 4 COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT...... 4 ENGINEERING ......4 FIRE SERVICES ...... 4 IT DEPARTMENT...... 4 PUBLIC WORKS ADMINISTRATION ...... 4 PUBLIC WORKS SHOP & UTILITIES ...... 4 RECREATION ...... 4

#### The following Departments are located in CITY HALL at 4705 – 50 Avenue:

Administration Assessment Business Licenses

By-Law Enforcement Development Services

Family & Community Support Services (FCSS) Finance

#### **ADMINISTRATION**

Chief Administrative Officer	. 780-361-4400
Assistant City Manager	780-361-4400
Contact for Mayor and Council	780-361-4409

#### CITY OF WETASKIWIN GRANT PROGRAMS

The City of Wetaskiwin has two grant options available to assist community groups, non-profit organizations, sports teams or any other local organization;

the City of Wetaskiwin Grant-in-Aid Program and the City of Wetaskiwin FCSS Community Grant.

Complete information as well as guidelines and application forms are available at <a href="https://www.wetaskiwin.ca">www.wetaskiwin.ca</a> . An organization can access only one of these grant programs per year.

#### CITY OF WETASKIWIN GRANT-IN-AID PROGRAM

The City of Wetaskiwin Grant-In-Aid Program has been established to assist community groups, sports teams, and other local organizations by providing grants to a maximum of \$500.00 to offset municipal facility rental costs or to provide financial assistance for projects or events that will benefit the Wetaskiwin community.

- Applications may be made once per calendar year and funds must be used within one year from the date of approval.
- Application deadline: End of November Each Year
- Applications are available at City Hall or at <u>www.wetaskiwin.ca</u>
- Applications will not be accepted for operational items such as salaries or supplies for ongoing activities.
- Council may accept or reject any application based on merit and availability of funds.

For more information, contact City Hall at 780-361-4400.

#### CITY OF WETASKIWIN FCSS COMMUNITY GRANT PROGRAM

The FCSS Grant Program provides funds to enhance and enrich preventative programs and services throughout the City of Wetaskiwin. FCSS is a partnership between the City of Wetaskiwin and the Province of Alberta. Funding decisions will be in accordance with provincial FCSS guidelines.

- The Community Grant Program is offered annually. All funds must be used within the calendar year and unused funds must be returned to FCSS by December 31.
- Deadline for applications is March 15 each year.
- Applications are available at FCSS, 3<sup>rd</sup> Floor, City Hall or at www.wetaskiwin.ca
- All grant approvals are dependent upon the availability of funds.

For more information, contact FCSS at 780-361-4425.

City of Wetaskiwin Departments	continued
ASSESSMENT	780-361-4405
BUSINESS LICENSES	780-361-4400
BYLAW ENFORCEMENT	Phone: <b>780-361-4401</b> Fax: 780-352-0101
Complaints	780-361-4401
Animal Control	780-361-4401
where you can voice your concerns by filling out a	Bylaw Services are pleased to present online reporting, an online form in the privacy of your own home. The online tial, as per FOIP. Enter the web address below into your

https://rex.reportexecdirect.com/cityofwetaskiwin/cesireportexec/olr/

Development Permits, Building Permits, Compliance Certificates, Land Use and Development Issues

#### PERMITS --

To obtain Plumbing, Gas and Electrical Permits and Inspections: Contact: 1-877-617-8776 Email: www.ijd.ca Website: www.ijd.ca Permit applications and inspection requests can be faxed to: 1-866-801-7639 Permit applications can be filled out on line.

FAMILY AND COMMUNITY SUPPORT SERVICES ...... 780-361-4425 **Hours of Operation:** 8:30 am – 4:30 pm, Monday – Friday Fax: 780-361-4402

FCSS provides and supports the following programs:

Home Support Community Service Directory

Meals on Wheels Seniors Directory

Information & Referral Seniors Wellness Conference

FCSS Community Grant Program (see page 2) Women's Conference

Home Alone Safely Wetaskiwin & Area Volunteer Week

Volunteer Services Wetaskiwin & Area Leaders of Tomorrow Awards

Utility connections, bill payment, tax payments and general inquiries regarding utilities or taxes.

The following Departments are lo	ocated at OTHER locations:
<b>Archives</b> – 4904 – 51 Street	Communications/Events – 4910 – 55A Stree
Community Development - 4910 – 55A Street Engineering – 4904 – 51 Street	
Fire Services – Hwy 13 West IT Department – 4904 – 51 Street	
<b>Public Works Administration</b> – 4904 – 51 Street	Recreation – 4513 – 50 Avenue
Public Works Shop & Utilities – 5520 – 50 Street	Wetaskiwin Public Library – 5001 – 51 Aven
ARCHIVES	
4904 – 51 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 1L2	Fax: 780-361-444
COMMUNICATIONS/EVENTS	
COMMMUNITY DEVELOPMENTLocated at the Visitor Information Centre 4910 – 55	
	,
ENGINEERING	
Located at 4904 – 51 Street	Fax: 780-352-826
FIRE SERVICES	780-361-4429 or 780-352-210
Mailing Address: Box 6210, Wetaskiwin, AE	3 T9A 2E9 Fax: 780-352-6261
Fire Hall #1 – 5940 – 40 Avenue (Hwy. 13 v	vest)
Fire Hall #2 – 4710 – 45 Street	
IT DEPARTMENT	
4904 – 51 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB	Fax: 780-361-444
Hours of Operation: Monday – Friday – 8:30 a	am – 4:30 pm
PUBLIC WORKS SHOP & UTILITIES	
Located at 5520 – 50 Street	
Mailing Address: 5520 – 50 Street, Wetaskiwin,	AB T9A 2G9
After Hours Emergency for Roads or Wa	ter/Sewer:780-361-803
RECREATION DEPARTMENT	
Located at 4517 – 50 Avenue (Manluk Centre)	Fax: 780-352-296
Mailing Address: Box 6210, Wetaskiwin, AB T9	A 2E9 Website: www.wetaskiwin.ca
FACILITY RESERVATIONS	
DRILL HALL, ARENAS, SPORTS F	
MEMORIAL CENTRE AND BY-THE	-THE LAKE PARK
MANLUK CENTRE – Wetaskiwin Regiona	al Aquatics & Fitness 780-361-444
Located at 4517 – 50 Avenue Fax	: 780-352-7519
Mailing Address: Box 6210, Wetaskiwin, AE	3 T9A 2E9
SWIMMING SCHEDULE & INFORM	MATION: www.manlukcentre.ca
CURLING RINK and ARTS & CRAFTS CE	NTRE. located at 4515 – 49 Avenue
WETASKIWIN CURLING RINK (Room	only rental – April to August) <b>780-361-444</b>
	780-352-708
ARTS & CRAFTS CENTRE – for inform	ation call <b>780-352-7634 or www.waacc.ca</b>

City of Wetaskiwin Departm	ents	contir	nued
WASTE MANAGEMENT			780-361-4448
RECYCLE DEPOT	th.		
50 <sup>th</sup> Street and			
For More Infor	mation		780-361-4448
Monday – Fr	iday, 8:00 am – 8:00 pm; S	Saturday& Sunday, 9:00 am -	– 6:00 pm
WETASKIWIN PUBLIC LIE	BRARY		780-361-4446
5002 – 51 Avenue, Wet	askiwin, AB T9A 0V1	Fa	ax: 780-352-3266
Website: www.wetaskiw	rinpubliclibrary.ab.ca		
Hours of Operation:	Monday – Thursday	10:00 am - 8:00 pm	
•		10:00 am - 5:00 pm	
	Sunday & Statutory Holic	•	



#### **WETASKIWIN REGIONAL AQUATICS & FITNESS**

The Manluk Centre offers a wide variety of aquatic and fitness opportunities, including:

- 25-metre, six-lane Wetaskiwin Co-op Competition Pool
- Wetaskiwin Credit Union Lazy River
- BoardRider® surf system (one of a kind in Western Canada)
- Supreme International waterslides (there are two)
- Moussa Group of Pools: a tots pool with spray features and a three-lane leisure pool
- Denham Ford Whirlpool (with space for 25)
- Fitness facility on the second floor
- Wetaskiwin Trans Comm Services Party Room (main floor)
- Dyck Insurance Agency Ltd. Main Floor & Lobby Area
- Wombold Family Lifeguard/First Aid Room
- Border Paving Main Floor Administration Area
- Parkland Fertilizers Community Meeting Room
- De Goeij Family Multi-Purpose Room (second floor)
- Denham Hospitality's Dry Viewing Area (complete with WiFi)
- Sirrs LLP Steam Room
- Home Hardware Patio & Deck Storage
- Large change rooms (includes a family change room)

City of W	etaskiwin Departments	continu	ed
-----------	-----------------------	---------	----

#### **WASTE MANAGEMENT AND RECYCLING**

#### **Garbage Subscription Program**

The City of Wetaskiwin incorporated a garbage subscription program in 1998. Residents pay for waste services based on the volume of refuse they have. The system is intended to reward those residents who reduce their waste through increased recycling by lowering their waste collection fees.

Subscription options available to residents are available on the City of Wetaskiwin website at www.wetaskiwin.ca or call 780-361-4448.

#### Wetaskiwin Regional Sanitary Landfill – for information call 780-352-7772

Hours of Operation: Monday - Saturday - Sundays & Stats - Closed

Winter Hours: 9:00 am - 5:00 pm Summer Hours: 9:30 am - 5:30 pm

Directions to the Landfill: At the Junction of Hwy. 2A and Hwy.13 East, turn west at the Wetaskiwin Golf Course, go 2 miles west and 1 mile north.

Waste Disposal Fees are available on the City of Wetaskiwin website at www.wetaskiwin.ca .

#### Wetaskiwin Recycling Depot - For information call 780-361-4448

Located at 5707 – 51 Street (north of the Public Works Yard on 50 Street).

The following is accepted:

- Sorted office paper, newspaper & other paper
- Tin cans
- Glass
- Paper or plastic beverage packaging
- Compost
- · Corrugated cardboard
- E-Waste
- Cell Phones
- Re-chargeable batteries
- Household plastics
- Tree branches
- Vehicle batteries

#### For other recyclable items:

- Pop bottles, juice containers, beverage containers, and #2 plastic milk containers are accepted at the Wetaskiwin Bottle Depot new location (3810 48 Street)
- Used oil, filters and containers are accepted at Wetaskiwin Bottle Depot new location (3810 – 48 Street)

#### **MOVING? UTILITIES & SERVICE CONNECTIONS**

## WHERE TO CALL FOR THE FOLLOWING SERVICES:

SERVICE	PROVIDER	PHONE NUMBER	WEB ADDRESS
ELECTRICITY	EPCOR	780-310-4300	www.epcor.ca
	Fortis Alberta	780-310-9473	www.fortisalberta.com
			,
NATURAL GAS	Atco Gas	780-310-5678	www.atcogas.com
	Direct Energy Regulated Services	1-866-420-3174	www.directenergyregulatedservices.com
WATER	City of Wetaskiwin	780-361-4415	www.wetaskiwin.ca
SEWER	City of Wetaskiwin	780-361-4415	www.wetaskiwin.ca
GARBAGE	City of Wetaskiwin	780-361-4415	www.wetaskiwin.ca
TELEPHONE	Telus	780-310-2255	www.telus.com
CABLE TV	Telus	780-310-2255	www.telus.com
	Eastlink	1-888-345-1111	www.eastlink.ca
INTERNET	Telus	780-310-2255	www.telus.com
INTERNET	Telus Eastlink	780-310-2255 1-888-345-1111	www.telus.com www.eastlink.ca
INTERNET			
INTERNET  HIGH SPEED INTERNET/ SATELLITE			

#### **COMMUNITY INITIATIVES**

JOINT	ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT INITIATIVE (JEDI)	780-352-3486
WEST	#105, 5111 – 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0S5	
WETA	E-mail: wcpa@telusplanet.net  SKIWIN AND DISTRICT CHAMBER OF COMMERCE	780-986-8108
WETA	Website: <a href="mailto:www.wetaskiwinchamber.com">www.wetaskiwinchamber.com</a> E-mail: <a href="mailto:info@wetaskiwinchamber.com">info@wetaskiwinchamber.com</a> SKIWIN REGIONAL AIRPORT	<b>780-361-4455</b> 780-352-8266

#### R.C.M.P. AND COMMUNITY POLICING SERVICES

#### EMERGENCY NUMBERS

POLICE FIRE AMBULANCE 9-1-1 9-1-1

#### WETASKIWIN RCMP DETACHMENT

5005 - 48 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0N1

**COMPLAINT LINE: 780-312-7267** Administration Line: 780-312-7200 Fax: 780-352-3363

**BY-LAW ENFORCEMENT** - See Page 2

Mailing Address: c/o 5005 - 48 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0N1

A volunteer community group that makes patrols of the City. C.O.P.'s use radios to report suspicious activities to on-duty RCMP officers.

WETASKIWIN AND DISTRICT VICTIM SERVICES.......780-312-7287

5005 – 48 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0N1 ......Fax: 780-352-3363

Email: vicserve@incentre.net Website: www.vsuwetaskiwin.com

A volunteer organization that provides aid and assistance for victims of crime and tragedy. Some of the services provided are: coping after victimization, home and business security checks, case information, court support and critical incident stress management. Application forms for volunteer advocates and board members are available at the RCMP Detachment.

#### DO YOU SUSPECT PHONE FRAUD?

To report any suspected phone scam or fraud - call 1-888-495-8501

#### WHEN TO CALL 9-1-1 FOR AMBULANCE ASSISTANCE

Don't risk the lives of yourself or someone else by trying to get to the hospital. Valuable minutes count! Here are just a <u>few</u> situations where an ambulance <u>should</u> be called!

- Anyone having stroke-like symptoms (i.e. unable to speak, loss of movement, unusual behaviour)
- Anyone having chest pain or heart trouble
- Anyone with an altered level of consciousness
- Any drug overdose or poisoning
- Any difficulty breathing

Allergic reactions

- Anyone injured in a motor vehicle collision
- Falls greater than twice the persons height Severe bleeding or amputation

#### **HOW TO CALL 9-1-1 FOR AMBULANCE ASSISTANCE**

- REMAIN CALM
- Know where you are (address / phone number)
- Have specific directions ready with a legal land description, if you live in the country
- The 911 operator will ask you questions such as: the condition of the patient, # of patients, age
  of patient
- Be prepared to stay on the line, you will be advised on how to care for the patient prior to the ambulance arrival

#### **REGISTRY SERVICES**

#### **BETTER BUSINESS BUREAU OF CENTRAL & NORTHERN ALBERTA**

888, 9707 – 110 Street, Edmonton, AB T5K 2L9

Phone: 780-482-2341 (24-Hour Info Line) Fax: 780-482-1150 Website: www.edmontonbbb.org

- Consumer information / education
- Business reliability reports
- Complaint handling

#### **MOTOR VEHICLES SERVICES**

Atrebla Services Incorporated -- authorized agent for Alberta Registries.

208, 3725 - 56 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB

Phone: 780-352-7450

- Drivers licensing, vehicle registrations, road tests
- Vital statistics, lien searches, land title searches
- Auto trader, passport photos and corporate registry

#### **SERVICE CLUBS**

#### KINETTE CLUB OF WETASKIWIN

Contact: Chris (President) 780-312-6144 Box 6791, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2G4

Kin Canada is a dynamic volunteer organization enriching our communities through service while embracing national pride, positive values, personal development and lasting friendships.

KINETTES MOTTO: Serving our communities greatest needs – focusing on local causes.

Meetings are the 2nd Tuesday of each month. Guests are welcome.

#### LADIES AUXILARY, ROYAL CANADIAN LEGION BRANCH NO. 86

5003 – 52 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0W9 Phone: 780-352-2662 Fax: 780-352-2788

#### **LIONS CLUB**

Box 6281, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2E9

President: Robin Livingston Phone: 780-587-784-7435

Other contacts: Natalie Vanoni (Secretary/Treasurer) 587-784-7435 <a href="mailto:natalievanoni@outlook.com">natalievanoni@outlook.com</a>

Since 1917, Lions clubs have offered people the opportunity to give something back to their communities. From involving members in projects as local as cleaning up an area park or as far-reaching as bringing sight to the world's blind, Lions clubs have always embraced those committed to building a brighter future for their community. Lions Club is always seeking new members.

Meetings are the 1<sup>st</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> Monday of each month. 7:00 pm. Guests welcome.

Service Clubs continued

#### **ROYAL CANADIAN LEGION BRANCH NO. 86**

5003 – 52 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0W9 Phone: 780-352-2662 Fax: 780-352-2788

#### SACRED HEART COUNCIL KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

Grand Knight: Jeff Schmidt

Box 6515, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2G2

Phone: 780-352-0885

Council aims are to help the community; to help our churches; to help our priests offer assistance to those in need; to develop bonds between our members; to help the youth of our community; and to assist the widows of our deceased members.

#### **WETASKIWIN ELKS LODGE NO. 91**

Contact: John Schwonik at 780-352-3581 Box 6476, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2G2

#### **WETASKIWIN HEALTH CARE AUXILIARY**

6910 - 47 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 3N3

Phone: 780-361-4140

#### WETASKIWIN LOYAL ORDER OF MOOSE

Contact: Jim Wilson

Box 6771, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2G4

Phone: 780-352-2580 (Hall) Fax: 780-352-3996

#### WETASKIWIN WOMEN OF THE MOOSE

Box 6771, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2G4

Fraternal order directed at families supporting a variety of local community projects for youth and seniors. Meetings for both the Moose and Women of the Moose are held the  $2^{nd}$  and  $4^{th}$  Monday of each month at 8:00 p.m. at the Moose Hall, 4915 – 49 Street. New members are always welcome.

#### **SOCIETIES AND ORGANIZATIONS**

#### **CANADIAN PARENTS FOR FRENCH - Wetaskiwin**

President: Heidi Smith – 780-352-8950

For information contact: 780-352-4594 (Ecole Parkdale School) www.parkdaleschool.ca

780-352-2281 (Ecole Queen Elizabeth High School www.queene.org

To see what is happening in the French Immersion program in Wetaskiwin go to Facebook:

CPF-Wetaskiwin

#### **DUCKS UNLIMITED**

Chairperson: Neil Malloch Phone: 780-352-7151

#### **FARMERS MARKET**

Located at Wetaskiwin Mall – Wednesdays 11:00 am – 2:00 pm, Saturdays 12:00 – 4:00 pm

Phone: Market Manager – Werner at 403-783-4841

#### FRIENDS OF THE COMMUNITY OF WETASKIWIN SOCIETY

Contact: Dorothy Brekke

3810 – 48 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2J2

Phone: 780-361-7779

A society that supports youth and community projects.

#### FRIENDS OF REYNOLDS-ALBERTA MUSEUM

Box 6206, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2E9

Phone: 780-361-1351 Fax: 780-361-1239

#### FRIENDS OF WETASKIWIN LIBRARY SOCIETY

5002-51 Ave, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0V1

For more information contact Rachelle at 780-361-4458

"Friends" is an advocacy society that supports the goals of the library. We raise funds for projects and equipment that are not included in the library budget. Meetings are the second Tuesday of each month, January to April and September to December.

#### **HABITAT FOR HUMANITY - Wetaskiwin**

Contact: Laszlo Bajzar

Mail: c/o Habitat for Humanity, 8210 Yellowhead Trail, NW

Edmonton, AB T5B 1G5

Phone: 780-479-3566 Website: www.hfh.org

#### **WETASKIWIN AGRICULTURAL SOCIETY**

Box 6304, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2G1 (Located on Hwy. 13, 1 km East)

Office Hours: Tuesdays & Fridays – 9:00 am – 4:00 pm

Phone: 780-352-2780 Fax: 780-352-3790

Societies and Organizations ......continued

#### **WETASKIWIN AIR SHOW SOCIETY**

Contact: Brett Binnie, President

Phone: 780-352-9277

#### WETASKIWIN ASHORO FRIENDSHIP SOCIETY

Contact: Sandra Kim

Box 6210, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2E9

Phone: 780-249-1600 Email: <a href="mailto:yksr@outlook.com">yksr@outlook.com</a>

#### WETASKIWIN GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY

Contact: Ms. Sharon Aney

143 Willow Drive, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2S5

Phone: 780-352-2156

#### WETASKIWIN HORTICULTURE SOCIETY

For Information: Mary Lyle Phone: 780-352-3461

#### WETASKIWIN TWILIGHTERS VISIONARY SUPPORT GROUP

This support group is associated with the Canadian Institute for the Blind and is for individuals living with visual loss or limitations. The support group offers support and socializing. Activities include picnics, bowling and a variety of other outings.

New members of any age are welcome from anywhere in Wetaskiwin and area!

Meetings are held the 2<sup>nd</sup> Tuesday of Each Month at 2:00 p.m. at the Wetaskiwin Legion – Les Brady Room.

If you know of anyone with visual loss or limitations, please refer them to this support group.

For more information call: **Betty Hay, President at 780-352-2332 or Bernie Fietz, Secretary-Treasurer at 780-352-6254.** 

#### WETASKIWIN YOUTH JUSTICE COMMITTEE

The Youth Criminal Justice Act provides an opportunity for citizens to become directly involved in the administration of justice by forming Youth Justice Committees. Community volunteers work with young people, their families, victims, the legal system and the community in order to find appropriate, meaningful consequences for a young person who has committed a crime. Youth Justice Committees are a proven, effective response to youth crime as they hold young people accountable for their actions while at the same time giving them an opportunity to turn their lives around.

For more information contact us at: info@wetaskiwinyjc.org

#### **MUSEUMS**

#### **ALBERTA CENTRAL RAILWAY MUSEUM**

Located from Hwy. 2A, East on 40<sup>th</sup> Avenue to the City limits, continue East 6.6 km on

Secondary Hwy. 613, then follow the signs.

Contact: William Wilson

RR #2, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 1W9

Phone: 780-352-2257

#### **CANADA'S AVIATION HALL OF FAME**

#### (Located on the Reynolds-Alberta Museum site)

Box 6360, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2G1

Phone: 780-361-1351 Fax: 780-361-1239 Web: www.cahf.ca

#### **REYNOLDS-ALBERTA MUSEUM**

Located on Hwy. 13, 1 km West

P.O. Box 6360, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2G1

Phone: 780-312-2065 Fax: 780-361-1239 Email: ram@gov.ab.ca

#### FRIENDS OF REYNOLDS-ALBERTA MUSEUM

See Service Clubs and Societies - Page 13

#### **REYNOLDS AVIATION MUSEUM**

4110 – 57 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2B6 Phone: 780-352-6201 Fax: 780-352-4666

#### WETASKIWIN AND DISTRICT HERITAGE MUSEUM

5007 – 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0S3 Phone: 780-352-0227 Fax: 780-352-0226

E-mail: wdhm@persona.ca Website: www.wetaskiwinmuseum.com

#### **FINE ARTS**

#### ANDY & TINA'S DANCE F/X

5105 – 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB

Phone: 780-352-4118

#### **CAELIN ARTWORKS**

4728 – 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0R7

Phone: 780-352-3519

#### **WETASKIWIN ALLIED ARTS & CRAFTS**

www.waacc.ca

Box 6453, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2E8

Phone: 780-362-2787

Fine Arts ......continued

#### **WETASKIWIN ART CLUB**

Located at the Wetaskiwin Curling Rink & Arts & Crafts Centre Box 6453, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2G3

For more information contact: Carol at 352-8827

#### WETASKIWIN MUSIC FESTIVAL ASSOCIATION

Contact: Bev Sweet, Executive Director

Phone:780-352-7339 Email: <a href="mailto:pbsweet@telusplanet.net">pbsweet@telusplanet.net</a>

The Wetaskiwin Music Festival promotes the appreciation of, and participation in, music and speech arts. The Wetaskiwin Music Festival has a long history in Wetaskiwin, celebrating its 35<sup>th</sup> year in 2014. Originally supported by the Wetaskiwin Kiwanis Club for 25 years, it is now coordinated by a non-profit society – The Wetaskiwin Music Festival Association. The festival is one of the largest cultural and educational events for youth within the City of Wetaskiwin, involving over 1200 youth in the areas of school choirs, community choirs, school bands, string, vocal, musical theatre, piano, guitar, choral speech and family music classes.

Festival participants must reside in the City of Wetaskiwin, County of Wetaskiwin and Maskwacis or study with a teacher from these areas. The Music Festival takes place in late March or early April (depending on the school Easter Break). Deadline for entries is early January.

The festival concert which is held at the United Church hosts a full house each year at this spotlight concert where we feature not only the winners of classes but a mix of ages and music styles. The awards of both monetary and medallions are presented at this showcase concert.

#### WETASKIWIN THEATRE SOCIETY

Contact: Laura Girvan

5002 – 53 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0Y7

Phone: 780-352-8383 E-mail: wtsthtr@telus.net Website: www.wetaskiwintheatresociety.com

#### **PRE-SCHOOL PROGRAMS**

#### C.H.I.P.S. (CHILDREN'S INDOOR PLAY SOCIETY) - Located at Wetaskiwin Mall

3725 - 56 Street (Old Canadian Tire/Western RV space)

Mailing address: Box 6995, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2Y9 Website: www.chipswetaskiwin.com

Open every Monday, Wed, Thursday from 9:15 am – 11:15 am, September to May

Contact: Kathryn Weremy or email: info@chipswetaskiwin.com

CHIPS is a non-profit, parent-supervised, playtime for kids up to kindergarten age. CHIPS offers a variety of toys to play with, including bikes, slides, and climbing blocks. There is no set program.

#### DAY CARE -EARLY LEARNING & CHILD CARE CENTRE

Operated by: Boys and Girls Club of Wetaskiwin Executive Director: Dana Badke 780- 352-4643 ext 23

5109 51 Street Wetaskiwin. Alberta T9A 2A5

Website: www.wetaskiwinyouth.ca

Child Care Program Director: Kerona Blair 780-352-4632 ext 6

email: kerona@wetaskiwinyouth.ca

Location: 4013 48 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB.

Licensed & Accredited day care facility. The program supports the physical, social, intellectual and emotional and creative needs of children 1-6 years of age in a safe a positive

environment.

**Hours of Operation:** 6:45 am – 6:00 pm Monday to Friday.

Please call for information on fees. Some families may qualify for provincial childcare subsidies.

Subsidy information may be found online at www.childcare.ca

#### **EARLY EDUCATION & FAMILY WELLNESS CENTRE**

5606 - 47 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2A2

Education Programs: Lynn Hestbak Phone: 780-352-0224 E-mail: hestbakl@wrps.ab.ca

#### Specialized pre-school programs and supports in an inclusive, play-based, learning environment

- Provides support to children with special needs and their families by providing quality educational programming to children 2 ½ to 5 ½ years of age.
- Provides speech and language, occupational and physiotherapy, as well as psychological assessment services in a fun play environment
- Home-based programming component
- Links families to community resources, organizes family activities and provides informative workshops
- Typically developing children are welcome and serve as a role model for children with special needs

#### Other Programs:

The Early Education & Family Wellness Centre partners with other agencies to provide educational workshops, information sessions, a variety of children's playgroups and networking opportunities for parents. The following are also offered at our Centre:

- **Parenting Courses:** Positive Parenting Program (Triple P) offered yearly. Other courses offered as to topics parents are concerned about for example: eating issues, bedtime routines, behaviour concerns...
- **Toy Lending Library:** Open from Monday through Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. throughout the school year. Toys are geared for children 0-6 years of age. No cost. Sponsored by FCSS
- Workshops for parents and caregivers offered throughout the year. Parenting topics as requested.
- **Rhyming Tots:** Parents/caregivers and their children, 0-5 years, come together to enjoy rhymes, songs, finger plays and stories.
- Open Gym (In partnership with Parent Link): first Saturday of the month from October-March in the gym. 10 am -12 pm

Pre-school Programs .......continued

#### **EVOLUTION FAMILY DAY HOMES**

**Executive Director: Maureen Demers** 

5010 - 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0S4

Phone: 780-352-5615 Fax: 780-352-1839 E-mail: <a href="wdayhome@telusplanet.net">wdayhome@telusplanet.net</a>

Approved and supervised homes, serving children and their families in Wetaskiwin and area.

This program offers quality childcare in a home-based setting. Government subsidies are available.

#### **GROWING IN GRACE PRESCHOOL** – Located at Grace Lutheran Church

4218 – 46 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2W3

For information, phone: 780-352-5121

#### MCMAN YOUTH, FAMILY & COMMUNITY SERVICES- Healthy Families Home Visitation Program

5317 – 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0S9

Contact: 780-360-9948

An early intervention program designed to support families in providing a stimulating, nurturing and safe environment from birth to 5 years.

#### WETASKIWIN COMMUNITY LITERACY PROGRAM

Located at 5010 - 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin

Box 6265, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2E9

Phone: 780-352-7257 Fax: 780-352-5205 Email: literacy@incentre.net

#### **Pre-school Programs:**

**Rhyming Tots**: Parents/caregivers and their children, 0-5 years, come together to enjoy rhymes, songs,

finger plays and stories.

Outreach: Community presentations and programming to enhance early literacy development.

Books for Babies: Books and early literacy materials distributed by Health Unit at baby's four-month

visit.

#### WETASKIWIN PARENT LINK CENTRE

Contact: Julia Karg-Magas

4415A – 49 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 1H1 (Back Half of Former Furniture Village Location)

Phone: 780-352-3331 E-mail: jkarg@lacombefcss.net

Website: www.centralparklandparentlink.ca

The Wetaskiwin Parent Link Centre offers a space and programming that encourages families to play, learn and connect! If you are looking for: parenting resources, education sessions, play groups, early learning opportunities and parent support and you have children 0-6 years in your care, we are the place for YOU! Come and be part of the Parent Link Community. Find our brochure and calendars on the website or stop by to pick up your coy in person. Find us on Facebook and get all the latest news and updates there.

#### **YOUTH**

#### **YOUTH SPORTS CLUBS**

#### PEACE HILLS KARATE

Contact: Jim Takenaka

Box 6903, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2G5 Phone: 780-361-3810 or 780-352-0948

Classes offered Tuesday and Thursday evenings at Parkdale School.

#### SHINNY FOR KIDS (POND HOCKEY)

For information call: Don at 780-352-0173

#### WETASKIWIN GYMNASTICS CLUB

4520 – 48 Avenue E-mail: wdgclub@xplornet.com

Mailing Address: Box 6191, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2E9

Phone: Messages can be left at 780-352-3681 Fax: 780-368-2001

The program is designed to develop coordination, strength, flexibility and agility - "Building self-confidence

through fitness and fun". Call the above number for class and registration information.

#### WETASKIWIN & DISTRICT AMATEUR FOOTBALL ASSOCIATION

Box 6163, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2E9

Contact: Codey Soanes Phone: 780-352-3033 Website: wdafa.org Email: wdafafootball@gmail.com

#### **WETASKIWIN FIGURE SKATING CLUB**

Box 6003, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 3E8

Contact: 780-352-3075 Email: w\_f\_s\_c@hotmail.com

Website: www.wetaskiwinfsc.weebly.com .

#### WCHS HIGH SCHOOL FOOTBALL ASSOCIATION

4619 - 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0R6

Phone: 780-352-2295 (Wetaskiwin Composite High School)

#### WETASKIWIN MINOR BALL ASSOCIATION

Contact: Jamie Young, Grant Thorton

5108 51 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0V2 Phone: 780-352-1679

#### WETASKIWIN MINOR HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

Box 6481, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2G4

Contact: Minor Hockey Office at 780-352-8902 Fax: 780-352-8928

Website: www.wetaskiwinminorhockey.com

#### **WETASKIWIN SWIM CLUB**

Contact: Christine Belbeck Phone: 780-312-5133

Box 7101, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2Y9 Website: <a href="https://www.wetaskiwinolympianswimclub.weebly.com">www.wetaskiwinolympianswimclub.weebly.com</a>

#### **WETASKIWIN TAEKWON DO**

Classes held at the Masonic Hall, 3920 – 53A Street Phone: 780-360-9490 Website: <a href="https://www.facebook.com/Wetaskiwin-Taekwon-Do-325199009502">https://www.facebook.com/Wetaskiwin-Taekwon-Do-325199009502</a> Classes offered three evenings per week. Something for everyone -- all ages welcome!

#### **WETASKIWIN SABRES WRESTLING CLUB**

Contact: Mike Spinney Phone: 780-352-2295

Youth Sports Clubs .......continued

#### **WETASKIWIN SKI CLUB**

Contact: Tony Prinse

Box 7003, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2Y9

Phone: 780-352-0513 Chalet: 780-352-3515 Email: wetaskiwinskiclub@hotmail.com

#### WETASKIWIN SOCCER ASSOCIATION

Contact: Steve Mulley

Box 6211, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2E8

www.wetaskiwinsoccer.org

#### WETASKIWIN SPECIAL OLYMPICS

Contact: Blain Fuller

Box 6093, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2E8

Phone: 780-352-3692

#### **YOUTH CLUBS & ORGANIZATIONS**

#### 1<sup>ST</sup> WETASKIWIN SCOUTING ASSOCIATION

Contact: Juli at 780-352-1622 or Lorne at 780-352-7838

#### **GIRL GUIDES CANADA**

Contact: Lorrie Oliver

Box 6083. Wetaskiwin. AB T9A 2E8

Phone: 780-352-3068

#### **WETASKIWIN AIR CADETS**

Contact: Sid Furness

Box 6355, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2G1

Phone: 780-312-4033

- For youth 12 18 years of age.
- Activities include camping, gliding/flying, camps, etc.
- Regular Squadron Nights Tuesday 6:30 9:30 pm; Optional Sports & Drill Night Thursday 7:00 9:00 pm

#### WETASKIWIN & AREA LEADERS OF TOMORROW AWARDS PROGRAM

Contact: Lynn Croft Phone: 780-352-6018 Fax: 780-352-7886 c/o Wetaskiwin Regional Public Schools, 5515 – 47A Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 3S3 This program recognizes youth who have made outstanding contributions to their community through volunteering. Annual awards ceremony held during Volunteer Week. Please contact for information on how to nominate youth volunteers.

#### **WETASKIWIN & DISTRICT 4-H COUNCIL**

Contact: Cheryl Elias, Key Leader Phone: 780-352-0739

A dynamic organization offering a wide variety of learning and leadership opportunities for youth, 9-21. Contact Cheryl for information on 4-H clubs and projects offered in your area.

Youth Clubs and Organizations......continued

#### **WETASKIWIN BOYS & GIRLS CLUB**

5109 – 51 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2A5 Website: <a href="www.wetaskiwinyouth.ca">www.wetaskiwinyouth.ca</a>
Executive Director: Dana Badke – 352-4643 Ext 23 E-mail: <a href="mailto:dana@wetaskiwinyouth.ca">dana@wetaskiwinyouth.ca</a>

#### **Out of School Care Programs**

Program Director: Justin Wieclaw 352-4643 Ext 38 E-mail: justin@wetaskiwinyouth.ca

The licensed programs provides a safe, fun, well organized and developmentally appropriate environment for children 5 – 12 years of age that promotes positive values, enhances children's self-esteem, builds resiliency and protects child against at-risk behaviours. Programs run through-out school year. Some families may qualify for provincial childcare subsidies.

Main Location Hours: 3:15 pm – 6:00 pm (Monday to Friday) - 5109 51 Street, Wetaskiwin

Norwood School: 3:15 pm – 6:00 pm (Monday to Friday) – 5505 44 Street, Wetaskiwin

A healthy nutritious snack is provided for each program and pick up from City of Wetaskiwin schools.

Both Locations: 8:00 am – 5:00 pm (Non-instructional school day - Day Camps).

<u>Summer Day Camps:</u> July and August. (Monday to Friday) Please call for information on fees. Some families may qualify for provincial childcare subsidies.

#### **Afterschool Programs**

Program Director: Justin Wieclaw 352-4643 Ext 38 E-mail: justin@wetaskiwinyouth.ca

<u>Leadership Development</u> Leadership groups that focus on 5 core elements: service to club and community, teamwork, healthy choices, leadership and learning. Keystone Club: Ages 14 – 18 years. Torch Club: Ages 10 – 13 years. Call for times and days.

<u>Native Friendship Club</u>: Ages 6 - 17 years. This program provides opportunities for children to participate in a program that is specifically designed to explore and experience the native culture, traditions and spirituality.

We offer a variety of other After School Programs throughout the year. Please call for more information.

#### Rogers Raising the Grade:

Program Director: Justin Wieclaw 352-4632 Ext 38 E-mail: justin@wetaskiwinyouth.ca

Rogers Raising the Grade is free an interactive after-school program for youth 12 – 19 years that allows them to explore interests, receive homework support, connect with mentors/tutors, interact with peers, increase their digital literacy and plan for post-secondary education. Program includes a Tech Centre and that provides access to computers, high-speed internet, and on-line resources.

#### Early Learning and Child Care Centre: (Daycare)

Child Care Program Director: Kerona Blair 352-4632 Ext 6 E-mail: kerona@wetaskiwinyouth.ca Location: 4013 48 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB.

Licensed & Accredited day care facility. The program supports the physical, social, intellectual and emotional and creative needs of children 1 – 6 years of age in a safe a positive environment.

Hours of Operation: 6:45 am - 6:00 pm Monday to Friday.

Please call for information on fees. Some families may qualify for provincial childcare subsidies. Subsidy information may be found online at <a href="https://www.childcare.ca">www.childcare.ca</a>

#### **Enrichment Program:**

Program Director: Kathy Hodges 352-4643 Ext 30 E-mail: kathy @wetaskiwinyouth.ca

The Enrichment Program is a free personalized counselling program that supports youth 11- 18 years and adults in a parenting role in building life skills. The program is tailored to address issues such as anger management, conflict resolution family/friends/school concerns, self-esteem, etc. and develop solutions that meet their needs and are realistic implement.

#### Family Support Program

Program Director: Kathy Hodges 780-352-4643 ext. 30 email: <a href="kathy@wetaskiwinyouth.ca">kathy@wetaskiwinyouth.ca</a>
This is a fee for service individual service program that provides highly skilled, quick responding family support and youth workers by referral from Child Welfare Agencies.

#### **STARS Mentoring Program**

Program Director: Christie Chrunik 780-352-4643 ext. 27 email: <a href="mailto:christie@wetaskiwinyouth.ca">christie@wetaskiwinyouth.ca</a>
The program matches an adult volunteer (mentor) with a child (mentee) for a time commitment of 1 hour per

week, who spend time together in the child's school participating in activities of mutual interest.

#### **ADULTS**

#### **ADULT SPORTS CLUBS**

#### **CURLING CLUB**

Contact: Jarvis Grant, President Phone: 780-352-7088 (Curling Club)

Box 6024, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2E8

#### **MEN'S SLOPITCH LEAGUE**

Contact: Travis McCallum Phone: 780-361-1068

#### MIXED SLOPITCH LEAGUE

Email: wetaskiwinmixedslopitch@hotmail.com

#### **PEACE HILLS KARATE**

Jim Takenaka or Dale Carlson Phone: 780-361-3810 or 780-352-0948

Box 6903, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2G5

Classes offered Tuesday and Thursday evenings at Parkdale School.

#### **REZ CITY ROLLER DERBY TEAM**

Contact: inforezcityrollers.com Website: rezcityrollers.com

Roller Derby is a contact sport for women 18 +. We are always looking for Coaches, Ref's and NSO's

(Non-Skating Officials). Contact us for more information.

#### **TAOIST TAI CHI**

Location: By The Lake Park Phone: 780-387-5947 or 780-352-0417

Classes: Monday & Wednesday. Classes are ongoing - year round.

#### **WETASKIWIN FLYING CLUB**

President: Dave Parker Phone: 780-352-9787

Box 6512, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2G2

#### **WETASKIWIN ICEMEN**

Phone: 780-352-4400 www.icemenhockey.com

Box 7123, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2G2

Adult Sports Clubs ......continued

#### **WETASKIWIN SKI CLUB**

Contact: Tony Prinse Chalet Phone: 780-352-3515

Box 7003, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2Y9

Phone: 780-352-0513 Fax: 780-352-0559 E-mail: wetaskiwinskiclub@hotmail.com

#### **WETASKIWIN TAEKWON DO**

Classes held at the Masonic Hall, 3920 – 53A Street

Phone: 780-360-9490

Website: <a href="https://www.facebook.com/Wetaskiwin-Taekwon-Do-325199009502">https://www.facebook.com/Wetaskiwin-Taekwon-Do-325199009502</a>

Classes offered three evenings per week. Something for everyone -- all ages welcome!

#### **ADULT EDUCATION**

#### **DIRECTIONS FOR WELLNESS INC. - Employment Preparation & Workplace Training Services**

#100 Dykes Building, 5108 – 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0S6

Phone: 780-352-4477 Email: info@dfwi.ca Website: www.dfwi.ca

#### **LOKKEN CAREER TRAINING**

Macadil Bldg., 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor, 5201 – 51 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0V5

Phone: 780-312-2895 Fax: 780-312-2896

#### NORQUEST COLLEGE

Located at Centre on the Park 5502 – 49 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB

Phone: 780-361-5800

#### WETASKIWIN AIR SERVICES - Flying School

Operator: Ron Vanden Dungen Box 6444, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2G2

Phone: 780-352-5643 Fax: 780-352-7148 Email: was1@telus.net

Website: www.wetaskiwinairservices.com

#### WETASKIWIN COMMUNITY LEARNING COUNCIL

Executive Director: Charleen Schnick Box 6960, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2G5

Phone: 780-361-6241 Fax: 780-352-3486 Email: info@clcwetaskiwin.ca

Our mission is to facilitate lifelong learning opportunities for individuals, families and communities within Wetaskiwin City and County through innovative cooperation, coordination and collaboration.

#### WETASKIWIN COMMUNITY LITERACY PROGRAM

Located at 5010 – 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin

Box 6265. Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2E9

Phone: 780-352-7257 Fax: 780-352-5205 Email: literacy@incentre.net

#### Programs:

**PALS**: One-on-one tutoring for adults needing help with reading, writing and mathematics. **ELL** (English Language Learning - ESL): Classes for adults, as well as one-on-one tutoring.

Computer Classes: Basic computer learning for adults.

**Rhyming Tots**: Parents/caregivers and their children, 0-5 years, come together to enjoy rhymes, songs,

finger plays and stories.

Outreach: Community presentations and programming to enhance early literacy development.

Books for Babies: Books and early literacy materials distributed by Health Unit at baby's four-month visit

#### **SENIORS SERVICES**

#### **DIRECTORY OF SERVICES FOR SENIORS**

A detailed listing of services for Seniors in Wetaskiwin and surrounding area has been compiled by City of Wetaskiwin FCSS into a **DIRECTORY OF SERVICES FOR SENIORS**. To obtain your copy stop by the City of Wetaskiwin FCSS office at 4705 – 50 Avenue in Wetaskiwin or view on-line at www.wetaskiwin.ca , listed under Family & Community Support Services pages.

#### The **DIRECTORY OF SERVICES FOR SENIORS** includes the following information:

- Home Support Services
- Health Care Services
- Helping Agencies
- Medical Information and Support Organizations
- Social and Recreation Organizations
- Transportation
- Licenses and Registry Services
- Volunteering in Your Community
- Housing for Seniors
- Pharmacies, Doctors, Podiatrists, Dentists and Denturists

# **CANADIAN CANCER SOCIETY** – Volunteer Driver Program for Cancer Treatment Appointments Phone: Volunteer Driver Program Coordinator – 780-437-8406 – 8:30 am to 4:30 pm, Mon - Fri

The Canadian Cancer Society *Volunteer Driver Program* offers safe and reliable transportation to people who need assistance travelling to and from active treatment at the Cross Cancer Institute. Clients of the *Volunteer Driver Program* are people living with cancer who are 18 years of age or older who require assistance to travel to and from active cancer treatment. We are unable to transport anyone under the age of 16. Clients must be able to walk to and from the vehicle and be able to get in and out of a vehicle safely with minimal assistance. Clients with walkers are welcome to use the program; however, volunteer drivers are not equipped to handle wheelchairs. The program currently services the City of Leduc and surrounding area, Sherwood Park, St. Albert and the City of Edmonton. For clients living outside of the drive area, if they are able to drive to Leduc, volunteers would meet them at a predetermined location in Leduc and drive them into the Cross Cancer Institute for their appointments.

#### LIFELINE 1-800-543-3546

#### WETASKIWIN SENIOR CITIZEN'S SOCIETY

5216 - 54 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2X1

Phone: 780-352-4646

Offer a wide variety of activities and events for Wetaskiwin and area seniors. For more detailed information, see the Directory of Services for Seniors.

#### WETASKIWIN COMMUNITY TRANSPORTATION SOCIETY

#### (Operating as Wetaskiwin Transit) (Handivan Service)

Located 1st Floor, Civic Building, 4904 – 51 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 1L2

If you wish to visit the office but cannot go down the outside stairs, please enter the main entrance and press the buzzer. Someone should come to assist you. Please tell that person you wish to speak with someone from Wetaskiwin Transit.

Mailing Address: Box 6210, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2E9 Phone: 780-312-RIDE (7433) Fax: 780-352-8266

Dispatch hours are Monday to Friday from 8:00 am - Noon and 1:00 pm - 5:00 pm. Vans are walker and wheelchair accessible. Book at least 24 hours in advance.

PLEASE NOTE: Anyone riding with Wetaskiwin Transit must be a member of the Wetaskiwin Community Transportation Society and registered with Wetaskiwin Transit.

#### **WETASKIWIN TRENDSETTERS CLUB**

Contact: Kay Grinde Phone: 780-352-4121

A social club for anyone 50 and older - singles or couples. New members always welcome. Meet one time per month for dinner and dance.

#### **SENIORS HOUSING OPTIONS:**

#### **GOOD SHEPHERD LUTHERAN HOME**

Owned and operated by the Good Samaritan Society 4702 Northmount Drive. Wetaskiwin

Phone: 780-352-3628 Fax: 780-352-3379

#### **MADYSON MANOR**

5511 - 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin

Phone:780-361-1111 Fax: 780-361-1109

#### PEACE HILLS LODGE (Operated by the Bethany Group)

4501 60 Street, Wetaskiwin

Phone:780-312-7700 Fax: 780-312-7701 Website: www.thebethanygroup.ca

#### **SUNRISE VILLAGE**

5430 – 37A Avenue, Wetaskiwin

Phone: 780-352-4725 Fax: 780-361-1970

#### THE BETHANY GROUP - HOUSING AND COMMUNITY SERVICES

Administration Office: #300, 4501 – 60th Street, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 1X7

The Housing office has a separate entrance at the south end of the Peace Hills Lodge. Peace Hills Lodge is located near the Wetaskiwin Airport.

Phone: 780-352-4435 Fax: 780-352-4458 Website: www.thebethanygroup.ca

The Bethany Group administers the following Senior's Self Contained Housing, Lodges and Designated Supportive Living facilities in the City of Wetaskiwin: Peace Hills Lodge, Kiwanis Kourt, Luther Manor, Wetaskiwin Legion Arms and Wetaskiwin Meadows (DSL). The Bethany Group administers Affordable & Community Housing within the City of Wetaskiwin.

#### **RECREATION AND LEISURE**

#### **FITNESS CENTRES**

#### **ELEVATION FITNESS CENTRE**

5208 - 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0S8 Phone: 780-352-0818 Ladies Only and Co-ed Side

#### **JUMPIN' JANS FIRM & FITNESS**

5101 – 50 Avenue, 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 3L4

Phone: 780-360-3207

#### MANLUK CENTRE - Wetaskiwin Regional Aquatics & Fitness

4517 - 50 Avenue, 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor, Wetaskiwin, AB

Phone: 780-361-4443

Visit the website for schedules, fees and the exciting new features offered – www.manlukcentre.ca

#### **SNAP FITNESS**

#### **GOLF COURSES**

#### LOONS GOLF & RV RESORT (9 HOLES)

Located East on Highway 13 Phone: 780-352-3300

#### **MONTGOMERY GLEN GOLF & COUNTRY CLUB (18 HOLES)**

Located at City limits, North on Highway 2A

Mailing address: Box 6562, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2G2

Phone: 780-352-5342

Recreation & Leisure......continued

#### PARKS AND CAMPGROUNDS

#### **BY-THE-LAKE PARK**

6128 – 56 Avenue (West of Adams Motors)

Phone: 780-361-4444

Fishing, Canoeing, Knights of Columbus Park Centre, Walking and Hiking Paths, Skating, Children's

Park, Park Golf Course, Concession Facilities, DAY USE ONLY!

#### PEACE HILLS PARK

Locate West of Wetaskiwin Golf Course, North on Landfill Road

Phone: 780-361-4436

Skating Pond, Picnic Shelter, Hiking, DAY USE ONLY!

#### PRAIRIE BREEZE INN & RV CAMPING

RR #1, Wetaskiwin, AB

Phone: 780-352-7220 Fax: 780-352-6537 E-mail: info@prairiebreeze.ca

Website: www.prairiebreeze.ca

#### WETASKIWIN LIONS COMMUNITY RV CAMPGROUND

Located East on Highway 13

Mailing address: Box 6793, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2Y9

Phone: 780-352-7258 Website: www.lionscampground.com

Overnight Camping, Fishing

#### **HEALTH, DISABILITY AND SOCIAL SERVICES**

#### **AA – Alcoholics Anonymous**

Meetings are held at the ALANO Club – 4903 – 52 Street, Wetaskiwin Mondays at 8:00 p.m.; Wednesdays at Noon; Fridays at 8:00 p.m.; Saturdays at 2:30 p.m. and Sundays at 10:00 a.m.

#### AL-ANON

For information: <a href="www.al-anon.ab.ca">www.al-anon.ab.ca</a> - Central Alberta

If someone you know has a drinking problem, you can see what it is doing to them, but can you see what it is doing to you? For help and support call AL-ANON.

# ALBERTA HEALTH SERVICES – ADDICTIONS AND MENTAL HEALTH Addiction Clinic

Wetaskiwin Provincial Building, 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor, 204, 5201 – 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0S7 Phone: 780-361-1358 Fax: 780-361-1379 Website: http://www.albertahealthservices.ca/

Hours of Operation: 8:00-4:30 Monday to Friday; closed Saturday, Sunday & Statutory Holidays Provide services for Adult Counselling, Child and Adolescent Counselling, Domestic Violence Counselling; Counselling for families/friends, Information Materials, Assist Agencies; Community Education; Smoking Cessation

#### **Mental Health Clinic**

Wetaskiwin Provincial Building, Main Floor, 101, 5201 – 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0S7 Phone: 780-361-1245 Fax: 780-361-1387 Website: <a href="http://www.albertahealthservices.ca/">http://www.albertahealthservices.ca/</a>

Hours of Operation: 8:00-4:30 Monday to Friday; closed Saturday, Sunday & Statutory Holidays Provide services for Adult Therapy, Child and Adolescent Therapy, Seniors Outreach, Outreach Services; Mental Health Information; resources

#### ALBERTA HEALTH SERVICES - WETASKIWIN COMMUNITY HEALTH CENTRE (HEALTH UNIT)

5610 – 40 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 3E4

Phone: 780-361-4333

#### THE FOLLOWING DEPARTMENTS ARE LOCATED IN THE HEALTH CENTRE

- Alberta Healthy Living Program
- Children's Rehabilitation Services including Speech, Occupational Therapy & Physical Therapy
- Community Nutrition Services
- Early Intervention Program
- Environmental Public Health
- Health Promotion and Prevention
- Oral Health including school services and preschool fluoride varnish program
- Partner Notification Services
- Public Health Nursing including immunizations for babies, school children & adults and pre-natal classes
- Tobacco Cessation

#### BULLYING PREVENTION HOTLINE is available toll-free 24/7 at 1-888-456-2323.

#### **CAMROSE WOMEN'S SHELTER SOCIETY**

**Providing service to the Wetaskiwin Area** 

Call 24 hours a day to 780-672-1035 or toll-free 1-877-672-1010

Website: www.camrosewomenshelter.org

Are you, or is someone you know, affected by abuse and need somewhere to go or someone to talk to? Call Britannia Place. They provide free, safe, emergency accommodations and support. If you don't want or need shelter, but still would like support, call the Outreach Coordinator. She can come to you and she provides support to women, men and children.

#### **CANADIAN CANCER SOCIETY**

Alberta Central Region

Contact Red Deer Office: 403-347-3662

Website: www.cancer.ca

#### **Volunteer Driver Program for Cancer Treatment Appointments**

Phone: Volunteer Driver Program Coordinator – 780-437-8406 – 8:30 am to 4:30 pm, Mon – Fri The Canadian Cancer Society *Volunteer Driver Program* offers safe and reliable transportation to people who need assistance travelling to and from active treatment at the Cross Cancer Institute. Clients of the *Volunteer Driver Program* are people living with cancer who are 18 years of age or older who require assistance to travel to and from active cancer treatment. We are unable to transport anyone under the age of 16. Clients must be able to walk to and from the vehicle and be able to get in and out of a vehicle safely with minimal assistance. Clients with walkers are welcome to use the program; however, volunteer drivers are not equipped to handle wheelchairs. The program currently services the City of Leduc and surrounding area, Sherwood Park, St. Albert and the City of Edmonton. For clients living outside of the drive area, if they are able to drive to Leduc, volunteers would meet them at a predetermined location in Leduc and drive them into the Cross Cancer Institute for their appointments.

#### Other Cancer Society programs:

**CancerConnection** – 1-800-263-6750 – When you need someone to talk to, *CancerConnection* is there. The peer support program matches newly-diagnosed patient and caregivers with survivors and others who have had similar experiences.

**Cancer Information Service** – 1-888-939-3333 – The *Cancer Information Service* is a national, toll-free service offering information about cancer and community resources.

**Financial Assistance Program** – This program provides financial assistance to people who need help covering transportation and accommodation expenses when travelling to cancer treatment facilities in other cities. For more information, please contact your local Canadian Cancer Society office.

*Inspiring Hope Support Group Series* – <a href="www.cancer.ca">www.cancer.ca</a> – If you've recently been diagnosed with cancer, the Inspiring Hope Support Group Series can provide emotional and informative support.

#### CANADIAN NATIONAL INSTITUTE FOR THE BLIND (CNIB)

Contact: Marilyn Jones, Manager, Client Services 12010 Jasper Ave., Edmonton, AB T5K 0P3

Phone: 780-488-4871 Fax: 780-482-0017 Email: <a href="mailto:marilyn.jones@cnib.ca">marilyn.jones@cnib.ca</a>

#### **CATHOLIC SOCIAL SERVICES**

5206 – 51 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0V4

Phone: 780-352-5535 Fax: 780-352-3190 Website: www.catholicsocialservices.ab.ca

Wetaskiwin programs include:

- Residential Outreach and Vocational programs for persons with developmental disabilities
- Residential programs for children and youth with emotional and behavioural problems
- In Home Family Support Program
- Therapeutic Counselling
- Employee and Family Assistance Program
- Support for children and families affected by Foetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorder (FASD)

#### **CENTRAL ALBERTA AIDS NETWORK (serving Wetaskiwin & area)**

4611 - 50 Avenue, Red Deer, AB T4N 3Z9

Fax: 403-346-2352 Twitter: @CAANSRedDeer

Central Alberta AIDS Network Society provides:

Support for people living with HIV

- HIV and related issues education and workshops
- Volunteer Opportunities
- Advocacy
- Information & referral
- HIV Prevention programming, including information and tools for safer sex
- Outreach supports
- Harm reduction programming, including information and tools for safer drug use

#### CENTRAL ALBERTA CHILD AND FAMILY SERVICES AUTHORITY - Wetaskiwin District Office

Centre On The Park, 5505 – 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0T4

Phone: 780-361-4555 Fax: 780-361-1361 Website: www.centralalbertacfsa.gov.ab.ca

These services are offered from the Wetaskiwin District Office:

- Intervention Services are available when parents are not able to protect a child and the child's survival, security or development is at risk. Family Enhancement Services may be offered or Child Protection for children at higher risk.
- Family Support for Children with Disabilities, formerly known as Resources for Children with Disabilities, provides a broad range of child-focused support services for children with a diagnosed disability or awaiting diagnosis.
- Adoption Services, including access or support for Special Needs, Healthy Infant, Open and Alberta/International adoptions.
- **Foster Care** provides temporary family-based care to children who cannot remain in their own home due to child protection concerns or exceptional special needs. Training and support are provided to foster families.
- Child & Youth Support Program offers financial support to responsible adult caregivers providing proper care to a child whose parents are unable or unwilling to care for them.
- Early Childhood Initiatives, in particular childcare subsidy and the licensing and monitoring of social care facilities.
- Community Engagement services are available to enable communities to better support children and families
- Day Home Licensing Office (for Wetaskiwin Area) 403-340-5516.

#### CHILD SUPPORT SERVICES - ALBERTA WORKS

A free service to help parents with limited income get Child Support Agreements and Orders.

1<sup>st</sup> Floor, Macadil Building, 5201 – 51 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0V5

Phone: 780-361-5894 or Toll Free 310-0000 Fax: 780-361-1370 Email: <a href="mailto:lisa.bortnak@gov.ab.ca">lisa.bortnak@gov.ab.ca</a>

Website: http://humanservices.alberta.ca/financial-support/2072.html

#### COUNSELLING SERVICES - PRIMARY CARE NETWORK WALK-IN COUNSELLING

5010 – 48<sup>TH</sup> Street

Phone: 780-312-2500 Email: <a href="mailto:info@wetaskiwinpcn.ca">info@wetaskiwinpcn.ca</a> Website: <a href="mailto:www.wetaskiwinpcn.ca">www.wetaskiwinpcn.ca</a>

Hours of Operation: 1st and 3rd Monday of Each Month from 12:00 p.m. – 4:30 p.m.

Available for adults and youth, couples and families. Single session – approx. 50 minutes.

#### **FAMILY RESOURCE CENTRE**

5010 - 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0T4

Phone: 780-352-4010

#### FAMILY SUPPORT FOR CHILDREN WITH DISABILITIES (FSCD)

Phone: 780-644-9992 (Edmonton Area) Toll Free: 1-877-644-9992

Fax: 780-422-9681 Email: ha.ascc@gov.ab.ca

The Family Support for Children with Disabilities (FSCD) Program provides a wide range of family-centred supports and services. The program is voluntary; parents remain the guardians for their child and are responsible for all decision-making and the usual expenses of raising a child until their child turns 18 years old. The FSCD program works in partnership with eligible families to provide supports and services based on each child and family's individual assessed needs.

#### **FAMILY VIOLENCE INFORMATION LINE**

Call 310-1818, toll-free 24/7.

People may hear or see something they feel is not quite right with a family, friend, neighbour or coworker. If you know someone who is experiencing family violence, call the Family Violence Info Line at **310-1818**, toll-free 24/7.

FOOD BANK - Located at Salvation Army Church, 5010 - 51 Avenue, Wetaskiwin

Phone: 780-352-2416

Call for days and times that food bank appointments are offered.

#### **HORIZONS CENTRE**

5431 – 36 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 3C7 Website: www.horizonscentre.com

Phone: 780-352-6096 Fax: 780-352-3054 E-mail: sparenteau@horizonscentre.com

Horizons Centre offers programs and supports to adults with Developmental Disabilities focusing on personal independence and community inclusion. Individuals are supported within the areas of employment, community engagement, volunteerism, self-advocacy and independent living skills. Guided by our mission, "Maximizing Abilities Through Quality Service", we strive to offer a path of growth and quality to our fellow citizens. Inquiries welcome.

#### **INCLUSION WETASKIWIN (Formerly Alberta Association for Community Living)**

Email: mail@inclusionwetaskiwin.org

Inclusion Wetaskiwin is an association of local families who are committed to creating inclusive and meaningful lives for people with developmental disabilities within a welcoming community. This means engaging community to provide inclusive opportunities for education, employment, family life and recreation. Inclusion Wetaskiwin is a member organization of Inclusion Alberta

#### MCMAN YOUTH, FAMILY & COMMUNITY SERVICES PROGRAM

Healthy Families Home Visitation Program – 5317 – 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0S9

Phone: 780-352-3517

An early intervention program designed to support families in providing a stimulating, nurturing and safe environment from birth to 5 years.

McMan F.A.S.D. (Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorder)

Phone: 780-352-3517

We assist individuals in obtaining a diagnosis, then work to support the family after the process, while linking them to available resources within the community.

# MENTAL HEALTH - ALBERTA HEALTH SERVICES ADDICTIONS AND MENTAL HEALTH Mental Health Clinic

Wetaskiwin Provincial Building, Main Floor, 101, 5201 – 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0S7

Phone: 780-361-1245 Fax: 780-361-1387 Website: albertahealthservices.ca

Hours of Operation: 8:00-4:30 Monday to Friday; closed Saturday, Sunday & Statutory Holidays Provide services for Adult Therapy, Child and Adolescent Therapy, Seniors Outreach, Outreach Services;

Mental Health Information; resources

#### NATIVE COUNSELLING SERVICES OF ALBERTA

108, 5201 – 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0S7

Phone: 780-352-2461 Fax: 780-352-2466 Website: www.ncsa.ca

NCSA criminal court worker can help you with the court process for minor criminal offences. These are call summary offences. NCSA criminal court worker can explain your rights, speak to the Judge on your behalf, and with the crown prosecutor. NCSA criminal court worker can also delay your case to give you time to find a lawyer or connect you with community resources.

#### **NEIGHBOURS OUTREACH WETASKIWIN**

5009 - 48 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0N1

A non-profit organization supported by a group of local churches, business and community at large working together to help those in need.

- Serving a nutritious meal of soup, buns and coffee, Monday-Saturday mornings from 8–10 am.
- Coffee Chapel offered Monday—Saturday from 1 3:30 pm. This time is devoted to a spiritual outreach where the Bible is read and studied, and is a time for crafts and music.
- Monday prayer meeting at 7 pm is open to everyone.
- Good used furniture/household times that are donated are available to those who qualify.
- Assistance may be available for local moves to those with a lower income that have no family support
  or other means of relocating.
- Other programs include providing someone to talk with in confidence and referral/advocacy with existing agencies.

#### PRAIRIE CENTRAL FASD ASSOCIATION

Phone: General Inquiries/Referrals: 780-385-3976 Prevention/Education: 780 -672-0141

Clinical Services: 780-853-2211 E-mail: <a href="mailto:s.graff@prairiecentralfasd.ca">s.graff@prairiecentralfasd.ca</a> Hours: Mon-Fri 8:30- 4:30

Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorder (FASD) includes a range of disabilities caused by prenatal exposure to alcohol. People affected by FASD may require supports for their entire lifetime to help them meet their full potential. We provide coordinated access to support services for children and adults, FASD assessment and diagnosis, indicated and targeted prevention, and information and education about FASD and the prevention of FASD.

### **RESOLUTION SERVICES (Formerly called Family Justice Services)**

#### Assessment and Intervention Services Website: www.albertacourts.ab.ca

Resolution Services are a group of programs and services offered by Alberta Justice in collaboration with the courts of Alberta. Resolution Services works directly with individuals and also with the judges of the Alberta Provincial Court and Court of Queen's each to help people get appropriate solutions for their family law matters.

For registration and information call 310-000 for toll free access in Alberta.

#### SEXUAL ASSAULT CRISIS LINE - 24 hours - 1-866-956-1099

#### SUBSIDIZED HOUSING - WETASKIWIN (THE BETHANY GROUP)

Administration Office: #300, 4501 – 60th Street, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 1X7

Phone: 780-352-4435 Fax: 780-352-4458

Located by the Wetaskiwin Airport in the Peace Hills Lodge, the Housing office has a separate entrance at the south end of the building.

The Community Housing Program provides subsidized rental housing to low income families, senior citizens, and individuals who cannot afford private sector accommodation, and who also meet the Provincial Government standards of eligibility.

#### **TOUCHSTONE PLACE CLUB HOUSE**

5205B - 49 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0R1

Phone:780-352-4819 Email: touchstone@upcs.ca

Touchtone Place is a clubhouse for all persons with a mental illness. Confidence and self-worth are regained through acceptance, involvement and clubhouse activities. Please feel free to drop in and visit.

#### THE OTHER SIDE

Located next to Touchtone Place.

This casual coffee and lunch spot is open to the public, Monday - Friday. The Other Side provides an employment opportunity for individuals from Touchtone.

#### WETASKIWIN AND DISTRICT ASSOCIATION FOR COMMUNITY SERVICE

5211 - 54 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 1T2 Website: <a href="www.wdacs.ca">www.wdacs.ca</a>
Phone: 780-352-2241 Fax: 780-352-8558 Email: info@wdacs.ca

Since 1964, WDACS has been providing a variety of individualized programs and services to enhance the quality of life for children and adults who have disabilities. Programs include residential support and day program services that focus on community inclusion.

#### WETASKIWIN HEALTH FOUNDATION

6910 - 47 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 3N3

General Inquiries: 780-361-4130 or 780-312-3663 Fax: 780-312-2914

The Wetaskiwin Health Foundation works to raise funds and enhance health services for residents of **Wetaskiwin and surrounding communities**. The Foundation celebrates its 30<sup>th</sup> Anniversary in 2016 and without the generous support of individuals, businesses, community organizations and granting organizations we would not be able to sustain the quality of health care we enjoy at the **Wetaskiwin Hospital and Care Centre.** 

Generous support from the community has enabled us to disburse approximately \$3.6 Million over the past seven years and close to \$7.2 Million since 1986. Every dollar has been strategically invested into leading edge technology and patient care enhancements. **EVERY DOLLAR RAISED IN WETASKIWIN STAYS IN WETASKIWIN**.

Health, Disability and Social Services ......continued

#### **WETASKIWIN HOSPITAL & CARE CENTRE**

6910 – 47 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 3N3

**EMERGENCY: 911** 

General Inquiries: 780-361-7100 Home Care: 1-855-371-4122

#### WETASKIWIN PRIMARY CARE NETWORK

5010C - 48 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 1G2

Contact: 780-312-2500

Family physicians in the Wetaskiwin Primary Care Network (PCN) have joined together with Alberta Health Services and other health professionals to better coordinate, and improve access to, the delivery of primary health services for their patients. Primary care is the first point of contact that a person has with the health system – the point where people receive care for most of their everyday health needs.

**CLINICS INCLUDED:** Wetaskiwin Family Medicine, Community Clinic, Associate Clinic, Tower Clinic and Dr. Badawi.

**PRIORITY SERVICES PROVIDED:** Care for patients with complex / chronic conditions; Seniors' / geriatric care; Health promotion and disease prevention; High-risk obstetrics; Mental health care; Palliative care (care for the terminally ill); Pregnancy care and delivering babies; Sexually transmitted disease care; Tobacco cessation

#### WETASKIWIN SATELLITE OFFICE - CAMROSE ASSOCIATION FOR COMMUNITY LIVING

5317 – 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0S9

Contact: 780-312-8798 E-mail: jcox@cafcl.org

Parent Child Assistance Program – PCAP provides extensive practical assistance and the long-term emotional support so important to women who are making fundamental changes in their lives. They serve women who abuse alcohol/drugs during pregnancy; and are pregnant or up to 6 months post-partum; and are ineffectively connected to community services. They also support women who have a child diagnosed with Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorder and are currently abusing alcohol/drugs, and are in their childbearing years. Trained and supervised Parent Advocates provide home visitation and intervention for up to three years.

## WETASKIWIN COMMUNITY TRANSPORTATION SOCIETY (Operating as Wetaskiwin Transit) (Handivan Service)

Located 1st Floor, Civic Building, 4904 – 51 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 1L2

If you wish to visit the office but cannot go down the outside stairs, please enter the main entrance and press the buzzer. Someone should come to assist you. Please tell that person you wish to speak with someone from Wetaskiwin Transit.

Mailing Address: Box 6210, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2E9

Phone: 780-312-RIDE (7433) Fax: 780-352-8266

Dispatch hours are Monday to Friday from 8:00 am – Noon and 1:00 pm – 5:00 pm. Vans are walker and wheelchair accessible. Book at least 24 hours in advance.

PLEASE NOTE: Anyone riding with Wetaskiwin Transit must be a member of the Wetaskiwin Community Transportation Society and registered with Wetaskiwin Transit.

## **MEDIA SERVICES**

#### **CAM-FM 98.1**

5708 – 48 Avenue, Camrose, AB T4V 0K8

Phone: 780-672-9822 Fax: 780-672-4678

#### **CFCW BROADCASTING**

6220 - 48 Avenue, Camrose, AB

Phone: 780-679-0790 Fax: 780-679-0791

#### **EASTLINK**

Contact Kaila Kissel – Grande Prairie Office Phone: 780-533-3012 Fax: 780-533-3410

#### PIPESTONE FLYER

5024 - 50 Avenue, Millet, AB T0C 1Z0

Phone: 780-387-5797 Fax: 780-387-4397

#### **W1440 KJR RADIO STATION**

5214A – 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0S8

Phone: 780-352-0144 Fax: 780-352-5656 Website: www.w1440.com

#### **WETASKIWIN TIMES ADVERTISER**

Box 6900, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2G5

Phone: 780-352-2231 Fax: 780-352-4333

## **CITY OF WETASKIWIN SCHOOLS**

### WETASKIWIN REGIONAL PUBLIC SCHOOLS (School Board Office)

5515 – 47A Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 3S3 Phone: 780-352-6018 Fax: 780-352-7886

Superintendent: Dr. Terry Pearson

### C.B. MCMURDO SCHOOL (Year Round) - Kindergarten - Grade 6

Principal: Mr. S Wilson

4705 – 47 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0J6

Phone: 780-352-3655 Fax: 780-352-0327 E-mail: <u>cb@wrps.ab.ca</u>

#### **CENTENNIAL SCHOOL - K - Grade 6**

Principal: Mr. David Luck

5310 – 55 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A1A5

Phone: 780-352-5088 Fax: 780-352-9887 E-mail: ce@wrps.ab.ca

#### CLEAR VISTA SCHOOL - K - Grade 9

Principal: Mr. Lyle Fittes

4510 – 47 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A1B8

Phone: 780-352-6616 Fax: 780-352-6770 E-mail: cv@wrps.ab.ca

## ECOLE PARKDALE SCHOOL - K - Grade 6 English & French Immersion

Principal: Mrs. Sandra Wilson

4107 – 54 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 1S8

Phone: 780-352-4594 Fax: 780-352-7337 Email: <u>pdeswrps@wrps.ab.ca</u>

#### ECOLE QUEEN ELIZABETH SCHOOL - Grades 7 – 9 and Grades 7 – 9 (French Immersion)

Principal: Mrs. Karen Elgert

4720 – 51 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0K3

Phone: 780-352-2281 Fax: 780-352-4873 Email: <u>qe@wrps.ab.ca</u>

Both on and off-campus education programing offered.

#### NORWOOD SCHOOL - K - Grade 6

Principal: Mr. Frank Heinrichs

5505 – 44 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2Z8

Phone: 780-352-3782 Fax: 780-352-3765 Email: neswrps@wrps.ab.ca

#### WETASKIWIN COMPOSITE HIGH SCHOOL - Grade 10 – 12

Principal: Mrs. Audrey Looker

4619 – 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0R6

Phone: 780-352-2295 Fax: 780-352-7319 E-mail: wc@wrps.ab.ca

Both on and off-campus education programing offered.

#### SACRED HEART CATHOLIC SCHOOL - K - Grade 9

Principal: Mrs. Verna Sand

4419 – 52 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2X7

Phone: 780-352-4677 or 780-352-5533 Fax: 780-352-7042

## **CHURCHES**

#### **CALVARY BAPTIST CHURCH**

4910 Northmount Drive, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 3R2

Phone: 780-352-3818

Website: www.wetaskiwincalvarybaptist.com E-mail: calvary8@telus.net

#### CHURCH OF GOD

4407 – 56 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 3N8

Phone: 780-352-5944

Website: www.wetaskiwinchurchofgod.com

### **CHURCH OF JESUS CHRIST OF LATTER DAY SAINTS**

Located at 5410 - 36 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB

Church: 780-352-3880

## **EBENEZER BAPTIST**

4730 - 51 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0T5

Phone: 780-352-2576

Website: www.ebcwetaskiwin.ca

#### FIRST UNITED CHURCH

5115 – 51 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0V3

Phone: 780-352-2157

#### **GERMAN CHURCH OF GOD**

4114 - 52 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 1N2

Phone: 780-352-8466

#### **GRACE LUTHERAN CHURCH (ELCIC)**

4218 – 56 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2W3

Phone: 780-352-5121 Website: www.glcw.ca

#### IMMANUEL ANGLICAN CHURCH

5103 – 46 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0H5

Phone: 780-352-2149

Website: <a href="mailto:www.immanuelanglican.ca">www.immanuelanglican.ca</a> E-mail: <a href="mailto:immanuelwetaskiwin@gmail.com">immanuelwetaskiwin@gmail.com</a>

## JESUS CARES CHRISTIAN FELLOWSHIP (Filipino Congregation)

222 Northmount Drive (Previously The Kinsmen Hall) T9A 3M4

Phone: 780-312-2226

### KINGDOM HALL OF JEHOVAHS WITNESSES

4802 - 57 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 1B5

Phone: 780-352-5793

#### LIFEGATE COMMUNITY CHURCH

4708 – 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB

Phone: 780-387-8431

Churches .......continued

#### LIGHTHOUSE FELLOWSHIP CHURCH

5801 - 52 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2W5

Phone: 780-352-3839

#### **MOSQUE**

5401 – 47 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0L9

#### ST. JOHNS EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH

5506 – 55 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 1A4 Website: www.stjohnswetaskiwin.com

2:00 pm Worship Services; 3:00 pm Adult Bible Class & Sunday School

Phone: 780-335-0446 E-mail: pastor@stjohnswetaskiwin.com

#### SACRED HEART CATHOLIC CHURCH

5113 – 49 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0P9

Phone: 780-352-2365

Website: www.sacredheartchurch.ca

#### SALVATION ARMY CHURCH

5010 - 51 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0V1

Phone: 780-352-2416

#### SEVENTH-DAY ADVENTIST CHURCH

4 kms North on Secondary Highway 814

Saturday - 10:00 a.m. Sabath School; 11:15 a.m. Worship Service

Phone: 780-352-8500

Website: <a href="mailto:www.wetaskiwinadventist.ca">www.wetaskiwinadventist.ca</a> E-mail: <a href="mailto:LarryCWeidell@gmail.com">LarryCWeidell@gmail.com</a>

#### WETASKIWIN FULL GOSPEL FELLOWSHIP

Located at 1 Mile West of Wetaskiwin on Highway 13 Mailing Address: Box 6717, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2G4

Phone: 780-352-2203

Website: www.wfgf.org E-mail: office@wfgf.org

### **WETASKIWIN MISSION CHURCH**

3610 - 56 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 1X1

Phone: 780-352-2512

Website: www.wetaskiwinmissionchurch.org E-mail: wmc@incentre.net

#### ZION LUTHERAN CHURCH

5417 - 40 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0A7

Phone: 780-352-3663(Church)

Website: <a href="mailto:www.zionwetaskiwin.ca">www.zionwetaskiwin.ca</a> E-mail: <a href="mailto:zion@zionwetaskiwin.ca">zion@zionwetaskiwin.ca</a>

## **MEETING ROOMS**

## WITH FOOD SERVICE/KITCHEN FACILITIES

**BEST WESTERN WAYSIDE INN** 

4103 – 56 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB Phone: 780-312-7300 Fax: 780-312-7302

Banquet and meeting rooms available **On-site Catering** 

**BY-THE- LAKE PARK** 

6128 - 56 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB Phone: 780-361-4444

Seating: 129 – 140 (City of Wetaskiwin Recreation Dept.)

Full Kitchen Facilities

MASONIC HALL

3920 - 53A Street, Wetaskiwin, AB Phone: Ron Norton @ 780-352-6217

Seating: Up to 85 Kitchen Facilities

**MEMORIAL ARTS CENTRE** 

5206 - 50 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB Phone: 780-361-4444 (Manluk Centre)

Full Kitchen Seating: Up to 300

**MOOSE HALL** 

4915 – 49 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB Phone: 780-352-2580(HALL)

Full Kitchen Seating: Up to 200

**MONTGOMERY GLEN GOLF & COUNTRY CLUB** 

4915 – 49 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB Phone: 780-352-5342 Call for capacities On-site Catering

**PRAIRIE BREEZE INN** (Located 2 kilometres west of Wetaskiwin)

RR #1, Wetaskiwin, AB Phone: 780-352-7220 Seating: Up to 75 **On-site Catering** 

**ROYAL CANADIAN LEGION NO. 86** 

5003 - 52 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB Phone: 780-352-2662

SENIOR'S CENTRE

5216 - 54 Street, Wetaskiwin, AB Phone: 780-352-4646 Kitchen Facilities Seating: Up to 200

**ROOM ONLY** 

**BEST WESTERN WAYSIDE INN** 

Phone: 780-312-7300Fax: 780-312-7302

**MONTGOMERY GLEN GOLF & COUNTRY CLUB** 

780-352-5342

**REYNOLDS ALBERTA MUSEUM** 

Seating Varies (Theatre Can Be Booked)

Phone: 780-361-1351

**WETASKIWIN PUBLIC LIBRARY** 

Phone: 780-361-4446

WETASKIWIN AND DISTRICT HERITAGE MUSEUM

Multiple rooms are available, call for information.

Phone: 780-352-0227

MANLUK CENTRE: WETASKIWIN REGIONAL AQUATICS & FITNESS

Multiple rooms are available, call for information.

Phone: 780-361-4443

**CIVIC CENTRE MEZZANINE** 

**ROYAL CANADIAN LEGION NO. 86** 

WETASKIWIN CURLING RINK

(April to August) Phone: 780-361-4444

& DRILL HALL

Phone: 780-361-4444

Phone: 780-352-7220

Phone: 780-352-2662

PRAIRIE BREEZE INN

## **GOVERNMENT OF ALBERTA SERVICES**

# TO REACH ALL GOVERNMENT OFFICES, ANYWHERE IN ALBERTA: GOVERNMENT RITE LINE: 310-0000

#### **ALBERTA SUPPORTS – Website and Contact Centre**

For the first time, Albertans can access information on more than 30 social based assistance programs and more than 100 services by visiting a single website or calling just one phone number.

Information includes services related to: career and training, income support, disabilities, seniors, homelessness, abuse and bullying, children and youth, and making life decisions such as personal directives. Albertans can also estimate their potential eligibility and obtain referral information.

WEBSITE: www.albertasupports.ca

**CONTACT CENTRE: TOLL FREE 1-877-644-9992** 

#### ALBERTA HEALTH CARE

For registration, claims, billings and inquiries: Dial 310-0000, then toll-free 780-427-1432

#### **ALBERTA WORKS – (Wetaskiwin Alberta Service Centre)**

1<sup>st</sup> Floor, Macadil Building, 5201 – 51 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0V5

Phone: 780-361-5878 Fax: 780-361-1370

Career & employment counselling
Computers for resumes & Internet

Student funding – loans & grants
Phones & fax for job search

College & university calendars

Resources for employers Employment Standards info Job Board

Income Support Assured Income for the Severely Handicapped (AISH)

Child support services Health Benefits

#### **CONSUMER AWARENESS, RESEARCH & EDUCATION**

Consumer Contact Centre: 1-877-427-4088 Website: www.servicealberta.ca/consumer\_info.cfm

Find assistance with consumer concerns is some of the following areas:

Automotive Cemeteries Credit, Collections & Debt Repayment Charities
Cooperatives Condominiums Electricity & Natural Gas Contracts Franchises
Home Renovations Identity Theft Insurance
Landlord & Tenant Issues Legal Resources Licensing

Real Estate Seniors Telecommunications

#### **FISH AND WILDLIFE SERVICES**

Wetaskiwin District Office Phone: 780-361-1250

#### OFFICE OF THE OMBUDSMAN

2800, 10303 Jasper Ave., Edmonton, AB T5J 5C3

Phone: Call toll-free 310-0000 and dial780-427-2756 Fax: 780-427-2759

General Information E-mail: om.buds@ombudsman.ab.ca

Website: www.ombudsman.ab.ca

Conducts impartial investigations on receipt of written complaints from individuals who believe they have been treated unfairly by the provincial government. Office Hours: Mon – Fri, 8:15 am – 4:30 pm.

#### OFFICE OF THE PUBLIC GUARDIAN

4<sup>th</sup> Floor, 9942 – 108 Street, Edmonton, AB 5T8 2J5

Phone: 780-427-0017 Fax: 780-422-9138

Provides for the appointment of legal substitute decision makers (guardians) for adults who are unable to care for themselves. Ensures that an individual's needs are met and rights are recognized in all aspects of personal matters including where to live, with whom to consort, social activities, employment, education and training, licenses and permits, legal matters, health care, daily decisions and other areas as appointed by the Court. Provides advice and consultation to private guardians or potential guardians. PUBLIC TRUSTEE - 400 South, John E. Brownlee Building, 10365 – 97 Street, Edmonton, AB T5J 3Z8

Phone: 780-427-2744 Fax: 780-422-9136

Acts as a trustee of last resort for dependent adults (people unable to administer their own financial affairs due to mental disability). Administers estates of deceased without a will and no beneficiaries residing in Alberta. Acts as guardian by protecting assets and financial interest of missing persons and children under 18 years of age.

#### PREMIER'S COUNCIL ON THE STATUS OF PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES

#301, 11044 – 82 Avenue, Edmonton, AB T6G 0T2

Phone: 780-422-1095 Fax: 780-422-9691

Review, recommend and influence government policies and the coordination of services towards enhancing the status of persons with disabilities as equal Albertans. Will connect consumers, advocates, agencies and other interested person, and (at a senior level) all levels of government and the departments.

#### PROVINCIAL COURT OF ALBERTA - Wetaskiwin

4605 – 51 Street, Wetaskiwin

Phone: 780-361-1204

LAW LIBRARY – Located in the Wetaskiwin Courthouse, 4605 – 51 Street, Wetaskiwin

Hours: Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays from 9:00 a.m. – 3:15 p.m.

The General Public is welcome!

Phone: 780-361-1320

COURT OF QUEENS BENCH - Wetaskiwin

See Government of Canada Services – Page 37

## **RESOLUTION SERVICES (Formerly Family Justice Services)**

Wetaskiwin Courthouse, 4605 - 51 Street, Wetaskiwin

Phone: 780-361-1308

- Provides assistance to parents/individuals who are in various stages of separation/dispute to work towards a parenting arrangement that protects the best interest of children.
- Provides intake services for the Family Court (Guardianship, Parenting, Contact, Child/Spousal Support, Enforcement of Time applications and assistance making applications to vary any Provincial Court existing Order)
- Provides assistance to individuals in completing and filing court documents and assisting through the Court process.
- Provides mediation services for couples, parent/child, parents/grandparents, etc. This service
  facilitates discussion by individuals to assist in reaching agreement on issues of Guardianship,
  Parenting, Contact and Child/Spousal Support.
- Provides information and referrals to Parenting After Separation, Focus On Communication, Brief Conflict Intervention and Mediation.
- This is a service of the Department of Justice. Services are no cost to the public.

Government of Alberta Services .......continued

#### **CROWN PROSECUTOR'S OFFICE**

Phone: 780-361-1206

## **LEGAL AID SOCIETY OF ALBERTA**

Wetaskiwin Office – Main Floor, 5201 – 50 Avenue

Phone: 780-352-3845

#### PROBATION / COMMUNITY CORRECTIONS

202, 5201 – 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin

Phone: 780-361-1201

## OFFICE OF THE PREMIER PREMIER RACHEL NOTLEY

307 Legislature Building, 10800 - 97 Avenue, Edmonton, AB T5K 2B7

Phone: 780-427-2251 Fax: 780-427-1349 E-mail: premier@gov.ab.ca

## WETASKIWIN/CAMROSE CONSTITUENCY OFFICE BRUCE HINKLEY, MLA

Wetaskiwin Phone: 780-352-0241 Fax: 780-352-2042

**Camrose Office:** 

4870 - 51 Street, Camrose, AB T4V 1S1

Phone: 780-672-0000 Fax: 780-672-6945 E-mail: wetaskiwin.camrose@assembly.ab.ca

## **GOVERNMENT OF CANADA SERVICES**

## AGRICULTURE & AGRI-FOOD CANADA CANADA FOOD INSPECTION AGENCY

4811 – 51 Street, Wetaskiwin

Phone: 780-352-3955

#### **CHILD & FAMILY BENEFITS**

Child Tax Credit: 1-800-387-1193 GST Credit 1-800-959-1953

#### **COURT OF QUEEN'S BENCH - Wetaskiwin**

4605 – 51 Street, Wetaskiwin

Phone: 780-361-1258

PROVINCIAL COURT OF ALBERTA - See Government of Alberta Services – Page 42

## HON. MIKE LAKE, MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT EDMONTON-WETASKIWIN

#203, 1230 - 91 Street SW, Edmonton, AB T6X 0P2

PHONE: 780-495-2149

#### NATIONAL DO NOT CALL LIST

To register for the National Do Not Call List (DNCL):

By phone: 1-866-580-DNCL (3625)
By fax: 1-888-DNCL-FAX (362-5329)
By TTY: 1-888-DNCL-TTY (362-5889)

On-Line at: www.lnnte-dncl.gc.ca

## **NEIGHBOURING COMMUNITIES**

COUNTY OF WETASKIWIN NO. 10				
Located on Hwy. 13,	1 km west			
Mailing Address: Box	: 6960, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2G5			
-	Reception			
	Fax	780-352-3486		
TOWN OF MILLET				
Located 15 km north	•			
	270, Millet, AB T0C 1Z0			
Mailing Address. Box	Administration Office	780-387-4554		
	Fax			
SAMSON CREE N	ATION RAND			
Box 159, Maskwacis,				
Box 100, Mackingolo,	Phone	780-585-3793		
	Fax	780-585-2700		
LOUIS BULL BAN	D			
Box 130, Maskwacis,				
	Phone			
	Fax	780-585-3799		
ERMINESKIN BAN	ID			
Box 219, Maskwacis,				
	Phone			
	Fax	780-585-2550		
<b>MONTANA BAND</b>	<u>ADMINISTRATION</u>			
Box 70	4110			
Maskwacis, AB T0C	1N0 Phone	700 505 2744		
	Fax	780-585-3744 780-585-3264		

## **INDEX**

<u>A</u>	
Administration – City Hall	
AA – Alcoholics Anonymous	
AL ANON	
Agriculture & Agri-Food Canada	
Air Cadets	
Airport – Wetaskiwin Regional	
Alberta Central Railway Museum	
Alberta Employment, Immigration and Industry (Alberta Works)	41
Alberta Health Care	
Alberta Health Services – Addictions & Mental Health	
Alberta Health Services – Community Health Centre	
Alberta Registries	
Alberta Supports – One Stop Information for Alberta Government Services	
Andy & Tina's Dance F/X	
Animal Control – City of Wetaskiwin	
Archives – City of Wetaskiwin	
Arena Information	
Arts & Crafts Centre	
Assessment - City of Wetaskiwin	3
<b>-</b>	
<u>B</u> Baseball - Minor Ball	4.0
- Adult Clubs	
Bethany Group – Seniors and Subsidized Housing	26
Better Business Bureau of Central and Northern Alberta	
Boys & Girls Club of Wetaskiwin	
Bullying Prevention Hotline	
Business Licenses - City of Wetaskiwin	
By-Law Enforcement – City of Wetaskiwin	
By-the-Lake Park	28
r	
<u>C</u> .B. McMurdo School	27
CAM-FM 98.1	
CFCW Broadcasting	
C.H.I.P.S. (Children's Indoor Play Society)	17
CNIB	
Caelin Artworks	
Calvary Baptist Church	
Camrose Women's Shelter Society	
Canada's Aviation Hall of Fame	
Canadian Cancer Society	
Canadian Food Inspection Agency	
Canadian National Institute for the Blind (CNIB)	
Canadian Parents for French	
Catholic Social Services	
Centennial School	
Central Alberta AIDS Network	
Central Alberta Child & Family Services Authority	
Central Alberta Child & Parnily Services Authority	
Chamber of Commerce	3.3
Child Tax Credit	
Child Welfare (Children's Services)	
Church of God	
Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints	
OHUIOH OF COOKS CHIIST OF LARGE DAY CAILIS	00

Index	continue
Citizens on Patrol	10
City of Wetaskiwin - All Departments	
City Hall – City of Wetaskiwin	1
Clear Vista School	
Communications/Events – City of Wetaskiwin	
Community Development – City of Wetaskiwin	
Consumer Awareness, Research & Education	
Counselling Services – Primary Care Network	
County of Wetaskiwin No. 10	
Court of Queen's Bench – Wetaskiwin	44
Crown Prosecutor's Office	
Curling Club	
Curling Rink - bookings	
Culling Kink - bookings	4
<u>D</u>	
<u>D</u> Day Care – Wetaskiwin Early Learning and Child Care Centre	17
Day Homes	18
Development Services - City of Wetaskiwin	
Directions for Wellness – employment services	
Directory of Services for Seniors	
Ducks Unlimited	13
F	
E Early Education & Family Wellness Centre Eastlink	17
Earlink	17
Ebenezer Baptist Church	
Emergency Numbers	
Employment Insurance (Alberta Works)	
Engineering - City of Wetaskiwin	
Ermineskin Band	
Elevation Fitness Centre	
Evolution Family Day Homes	18
F	
 Family & Community Support Services - City of Wetaskiwin	3
Family Resource Centre	32
Family Support for Children with Disabilities (FSCD)	32
Family Violence Information Line	32
Farmers Market	32
Figure Skating Club	
Finance Department - City of Wetaskiwin	
Fire Services – City of Wetaskiwin	
First United Church	
Fish & Wildlife Services	
Food Bank	32
Football - Youth	19
Friends of the Community of Wetaskiwin Society	
Friends of Reynolds-Alberta Museum	
Friends of Wetaskiwin Public Library	13
•	
GST Credit Information	43
Garbage Service - City of Wetaskiwin	<del>-</del> 0
German Church of God	
Girl Guides of Canada	
Golf Courses	
Good Shenherd Lutheran Home	26

Index	continued
Government of Alberta services	<b>4</b> 1
Government of Alberta Services	
Grace Lutheran Church	
Grant Programs - City of Wetaskiwin	
Growing in Grace Preschool	
Gymnastics Club	19
<u>н</u>	
Habitat for Humanity – Wetaskiwin	13
Handi-Van (Wetaskiwin Transportation Society)	26 or 35
Health Unit	
Healthy Families Visitation Program – McMan Community Services	
Hockey – Minor	
·	
- Adult Leagues	
Horizons Centre	
Hospital	35
I	
Immanuel Anglican Church	38
Inclusion Wetaskiwin	
Income and Employment Services	
IT Department – City of Wetaskiwin	
The began them.	-
<u> 7</u>	
Joint Economic Development Initiative (JEDI)	
Jesus Cares Christian Fellowship	38
Jumpin Jan's Firm & Fitness	27
V.	
<u>K</u> KJR Radio W1440	26
Karate - Youth	
- Adult	
Kinette Club	
Kingdom Hall of Jehovah's Witnesses	
Knights of Columbus	12
<u>L</u>	
Ladies Auxilary, Royal Canadian Legion No. 86	11
Law Library	
Leaders of Tomorrow Awards Program	20
Legal Aid Society	
Library – Wetaskiwin Public Library	5
Lifegate Community Church	
Lifeline	
Lighthouse Fellowship Church	
Lions Club	
Louis Bull Band	
Locken Career Training	
Loon's Golf & RV Resort	21
<u>M</u>	
MLA – Member of Legislative Assembly, Bruce Hinkley	43
MP – Member of Parliament, Mike Lake	
Manluk Centre: Wetaskiwin Regional Aquatic & Fitness	
Madyson Manor	
McMan Youth, Family & Community Services Program	
Meeting Rooms	

Index	continued
Men's Slopitch League	22
Mental Health	
Mixed Slopitch League	
Montana Band Administration	
Montgomery Glen Golf & Country Club	
Mosque	39 44
wotor venicles Services, wetaskiwin	11
National Do Not Call List	
National Do Not Call List	43
Native Couriseiling Services	SS
Neighbours Outreach Wetaskiwin	33
Norquest College	24
Norwood School	
<u>o</u>	
Office of the Ombudsman	11
Office of the Public Guardian	
Office of the Premier	
Out of School Care – Boys & Girls Club of Wetaskiwin	21
P	
	18
Parent Child Assistance Program – Camrose Assoc. for Community Living – Wetaskiwin office	
Parkdale School	
Peace Hills Karate - Youth	
- Adult	
Peace Hills Lodge	
Peace Hills Park	
Permits – City of Wetaskiwin	
Pipestone Flyer	
Prairie Breeze Inn & RV Camping	
Prairie Central FASD	
Premier's Council on the Status of Persons with Disabilities	42
Probation / Community Corrections	
Public Trustee	
Public Works Administration – City of Wetaskiwin	4
Public Works Shop & Utilities - City of Wetaskiwin	4
Provincial Court of Alberta	
ο	
Queen Elizabeth Junior High School	37
R.C.M.P	10
Recreation Department - City of Wetaskiwin	10
Necreation Department - City of Wetaskiwin	4
Recycle Depot	
Registry Services	
Resolution Services (Formerly Family Justice Services)	
Reynolds-Alberta Museum	
Reynolds Aviation Museum	
Roller Derby – Rez City Rollers	
Royal Canadian Legion No. 86	
<u>S</u>	
St. John's Evangelical Lutheran Church	39
Sacred Heart Catholic Church	39

Index	continued
Sacred Heart Catholic School	37
Sacred Heart Council Knights of Columbus	
Salvation Army Church	
Samson Cree Nation Band	
Scouting	
Seniors Centre	
Seniors Housing	
Seniors Services	
Seventh Day Adventist Church	
Sexual Assault Crisis Line	
Shinny for Kids (Pond Hockey)	20 05 22
Ski Club	
Snap Fitness	
Soccer	
Subsidized Housing (The Bethany Group)	
Sunrise Village Seniors Complex	
Swim Club	
Swimming Pool (Manluk Centre)	4 & 6
<u>T</u>	
	19 or 23
Taoist Tai Chi	22
The Bethany Group	26 or 34
Touchstone Place Club House	
The Other Side	
Town of Millet	
Toy Lending Library	
Trendsetters Club	
<u>U</u>	_
Utilities – see Finance Department City of Wetaskiwin	
Utilities and Service Connections	8
<u>v</u>	
Victim's Services	10
Volunteer Driver Program – Cancer Treatments	
w	
WDACS (Wetaskiwin and District Association for Community Services)	34
WCHS High School Football	
Waste Management and Recycling – City of Wetaskiwin	5 or 7
West Central Planning Agency	
Wetaskiwin & Area Leaders of Tomorrow Awards Program	30
Wetaskiwin & District 4-H Council	
Wetaskiwin & District Anateur Football Association	40
Wetaskiwin & District Association for Community Services	34
Wetaskiwin & District Chamber of Commerce	
Wetaskiwin & District Heritage Museum	
Wetaskiwin & District Victim Services	
Wetaskiwin Agriculture Society	
Wetaskiwin Air Cadets	
Wetaskiwin Air Services	
Wetaskiwin Air Show Society	
Wetaskiwin Alberta Service Centre	
Wetaskiwin Allied Arts & Crafts	
Wetaskiwin Art Club	
Wetaskiwin Ashoro Friendship Society	14

Index	continued
Wetaskiwin Boys & Girls Club	21
Wetaskiwin / Camrose Constituency Office, Bruce Hinkley, MLA	
Wetaskiwin Chamber of Commerce	
Wetaskiwin Community Health Centre	
Wetaskiwin Community Learning Council	
Wetaskiwin Community Literacy Program	
Wetaskiwin Composite High School	
Wetaskiwin Elks Lodge No. 91	
Wetaskiwin Figure Skating Club	
Wetaskiwin Flying Club	
Wetaskiwin Full Gospel Fellowship	
Wetaskiwin Genealogical Society	
Wetaskiwin Gymnastics Club	
Wetaskiwin Health Care Auxiliary	
Wetaskiwin Health Foundation	
Wetaskiwin Horticulture Society	
Wetaskiwin Hospital & Care Centre	
Wetaskiwin Junior B Icemen	
Wetaskiwin Lions Community RV Campground	
Wetaskiwin Loyal Order of Moose	
Wetaskiwin Member of Parliament, Mike Lake	
Wetaskiwin Minor Ball Association	
Wetaskiwin Minor Hockey Association	
Wetaskiwin Mission Church	
Wetaskiwin Music Festival Association	
Wetaskiwin Parent Link Centre	
Wetaskiwin Primary Care Network	
Wetaskiwin Public Library	
Wetaskiwin RCMP Detachment	
Wetaskiwin Regional Airport Authority	
Wetaskiwin Regional Aquatic & Fitness Centre	
Wetaskiwin Regional Public Schools	
Wetaskiwin Sabres Wrestling Club	19
Wetaskiwin Satellite Office – Camrose Association for Community Living	
Wetaskiwin Scouting Association	
Wetaskiwin Senior Citizen's Society	
Wetaskiwin Ski Club	
Wetaskiwin Soccer Association	
Wetaskiwin Special Olympics	
Wetaskiwin Swim Club	
Wetaskiwin Taekwon Do	
Wetaskiwin Theatre Society	
Wetaskiwin Times Advertiser	
Wetaskiwin Community Transportation Society (Handivan Service)	26 & 35
Wetaskiwin Trendsetters Club	
Wetaskiwin Twilighters Visionary Support Group	
Wetaskiwin Women of the Moose	
Wetaskiwin Youth Justice Committee	
Women's Shelter	30
7	
<u>Z</u>	20